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March 15, 2017 

 

Commissioner Rose Harvey,  

NY State Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation 

Rose.Harvey@parks.ny.gov 

Peebles Island State Park 

P.O. Box 189 

Waterford, NY 12188-0189  

 

Dear Commissioner Harvey,  

 

As someone who deeply cares about green infrastructure, I wholeheartedly support the listing of the 

Ridgewood Reservoir on the State and National Register of Historic Places.  

 

Built between 1856 and 1858, the Ridgewood Reservoir is the last remaining piece of the water 

supply system of the City of Brooklyn. It was an engineering marvel at the time, and today it is an 

important feature of Highland Park. The reservoir offers insight into the environmental history of 

Brooklyn, Queens and Nassau County, and as such is invaluable.  

 

Since being decommissioned in 1989, the three reservoir basins have evolved into distinct 

ecological environments, from woodlands to wetlands. This evolution is unique in the city and affords 

an unequaled opportunity to study nature. 

 

The Ridgewood Reservoir merits recognition as a landmark in urban history, engineering history, 

and environmental history, and we urge you to list this site on the New York State Register of 

Historic Places and the National Register.      

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

 

CHAIR 

SANITATION 

 

COMMITTEE 

EDUCATION 

LAND USE 

GOVERNMENTAL OPERATIONS 

TRANSPORTATION 

STATE-FEDERAL LAW 

 

SUB-COMMITTEE 

ZONING AND FRANCHISES 

 THE COUNCIL  

OF 

THE CITY OF NEW YORK 

 

ANTONIO REYNOSO 
COUNCIL MEMBER, 34

TH 

DISTRICT, BROOKLYN 

DISTRICT OFFICE 

244 UNION AVE 

BROOKLYN, NY 11211 

TEL: (718) 963-3141 

 

CITY HALL OFFICE 

250 BROADWAY, SUITE 1740 

NEW YORK, NY 10007 

TEL: (212) 788-7096 



Antonio Reynoso 

Council Member 

34th District, Brooklyn & Queens 

 

 

cc:  

Michael Lynch, Director, Division for Historic Preservation; Michael.Lynch@parks.ny.gov 

NYC H2O; info@nych2o.org 

Queens Borough Parks Commissioner Dotty Lewandowski; dorothy.lewandowski@parks.nyc.gov 

Liam Kavanagh, Deputy Parks Commissioner; liam.kavanagh@parks.nyc.gov 

Steve Zahn, Acting Director NY State DEC Region 2; steve.zahn@dec.ny.gov 

Ken Scarlatelli, Natural Resource Manager for NY State DEC Region 2; 

kenneth.scarlatelli@dec.ny.gov 

Salema Davis, CB5 Brooklyn Parks Committee Chairwoman; Salemafabu@yahoo.com 

 









 
 

 
 
 
  

Brooklyn Historical Society 
128 Pierrepont Street 
Brooklyn, New York 11201 

 
Phone: 718-222-4111 
brooklynhistory.org 

 

February 9, 2017 

 

Commissioner Rose Harvey,  

NY State Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation 

Rose.Harvey@parks.ny.gov 

Peebles Island State Park 

P.O. Box 189 

Waterford, NY 12188-0189  

 

Commissioner Harvey:  

 

We wholeheartedly support the listing of the Ridgewood Reservoir on the 

State and National Register of Historic Places. This landmark in engineering 

history is the most important example of 19th century urban infrastructure in 

the City of New York, and it certainly merits recognition.  

 

Built between 1856 and 1858, the Ridgewood Reservoir is the last 

remaining piece of the water supply system of the City of Brooklyn. It was 

an engineering marvel at the time, and today it is an important feature of 

Highland Park. The reservoir offers insight into the environmental history of 

Brooklyn, Queens and Nassau County, and as such is invaluable.  

 

Since being decommissioned in 1989, the three reservoir basins have 

evolved into distinct ecological environments, from woodlands to wetlands. 

This evolution is unique in the city and affords an unequaled opportunity to 

study nature. 

 

The Ridgewood Reservoir merits recognition as a landmark in urban 

history, engineering history, and environmental history, and we urge you to 

list this site on the New York State Register of Historic Places and the 

National Register.      

 

Sincerely, 

 
President, Brooklyn Historical Society  



 
 
 

Brooklyn Historical Society 
brooklynhistory.org 

 

cc:  Ruth Pierpont, Director, Division for Historic Preservation; 

Ruth.Pierpont@parks.ny.gov 

NYC H2O; info@nych2o.org 
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March 3, 2017

Commissioner Rose Harvey,
NY State Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation
Rose.Harvey@parks.ny.gov
Peebles Island State Park
P.O. Box 189
Waterford, NY 12188-0189

Commissioner Harvey:

FOR YOUTH DEVELOPMENT

FOR HEALTHY LIVING

FOR SOCIAL RESPONSIBILITY

We wholeheartedly support the listing of the Ridgewood Reservoir on the State and National
Register of Historic Places. This landmark in engineering history is the most important example of
19th century urban infrastructure in the City of New York, and it certainly merits recognition.

Built between 1856 and 1858, the Ridgewood Reservoir is the last remaining piece of the water
supply system of the City of Brooklyn. It was an engineering marvel at the time, and today it is an
important feature of Highland Park. The reservoir offers insight into the environmental history of
Brooklyn, Queens and Nassau County, and as such is invaluable.

Since being decommissioned in 1989, the three reservoir basins have evolved into distinct
ecological environments, from woodlands to wetlands. This evolution is unique in the city and
affords an unequaled opportunity to study nature.

The Ridgewood Reservoir merits recognition as a landmark in urban history, engineering history,
and environmental history, and we urge you to list this site on the New York State Register of
Historic Places and the National Register.

Sincerely,

~Z -~?~ `e
Mar'orie e~n- ac s~ 1 1
Interim Executive Director

cc: Michael Lynch, Director, Division for Historic Preservation;Michael.Lynch@parks.ny.gov
NYC H2O; info@nych2o.org
Queens Borough Parks Commissioner Dotty Lewandowski; dorothy.lewandowski@parks.nyc.gov
Liam Kavanagh, Deputy Parks Commissioner; liam.kavanagh@parks.nyc.gov
Steve Zahn, Acting Director NY State DEC Region 2; steve.zahn@dec.ny.gov
Ken Scarlatelli, Natural Resource Manager for NY State DEC Region 2;
kenneth.scarlatelli@dec.ny.gov
Salema Davis, CB5 Brooklyn Parks Committee Chairwoman; SalemafabuC~yahoo.com

YMCA OF GREATER NEW YORK NORTH BROOKLYN YMCA 570 JAMAICA AVENUE BROOKLYN, NY 1 1208

D 212-912-2230 F 718-277-2081 E northbrooklyn2~a ymcanyc.org W ymcanyc.org/northbrooklyn

New York City's YMCA ~ WE'RE HERE FOR GOOD °



Dmitriy Shenker, AIA 
President 

Vincent S. Nativo, AIA 
President-Elect 

Patricia Sears, AIA 
Treasurer 

Keith Barnes, AIA 
Secretary 

Directors 
Gerald I. Goldstein, AIA 

Susana Honig, AIA 
Pamela Weston, Assoc. AIA 

John Hatheway, AIA 

Legal Counsel 
Raymond T. Mellon, Esq 

Past Presidents 

Glen V. Cutrona, AIA (2016) 
Ida Galea, l<JA (2014--2015) 
Giuseppe R. Anzalooe, AIA (2012-2013) 
Sebasban M. O'Ale5sandro, l<JA (2010-2011) 
Frank LoPresto, AIA (2008-2009) 
Drnlny Shenker, AIA (200e-2007) 

Peter r.t,gavero, AIA (2004-2005) 
Glen V. Cotrona, AIA (2002-2003) 
Barbara Srrilh Mishara, AIA (2000-2001) 
/WI Falutico, AJA (1998-1999) 
John Gallagher, l<JA (1996-1997) 
Gaetano Ragusa, A1A ( 1994--1995) 
Richard Moss, AIA (1992-1993) 
Pat Raspanti, AIA (1990-1991) 
Ronald U. Noll, AIA (1988-1989) 
Gilber1 Gigliello, AJA (1986-1987) 

l\nthony Giacobbe, AIA (1984-1985) 
H. Dickson McKenna, AIA (1982-1983) 
Ira Sherman, AIA (1980-1981) 
Louis Uebemlan, AIA (1978-1979) 
Natale R Anzelmo, AJA (1977-1978) 
Wilbur A Lupo, AIA (1975-1978) 
Thoma• J Colston, AIA (1973-1974) 
Thomas Sapolsky, AJA (1971-1972) 
Kart R. G<eenfield, AIA (1989-1970) 
Harry Soled, AIA 

(1967-1988) 

Can I. Puchall, AIA (1988-1967) 
I. Donald Weston, F AIA (1965-1966) 
George E. Beatty, FAJA (1963-1964) 
Chal1es M. Spjncler, AIA (1962-1963) 
Herbert Epstein, FAIA (1959-1961) 
Ir.mg P. Mar1<s , AIA (1957-1959) 
Joseph Levy, .k., l<JA (1955-1957) 
Harry Silvennan, AIA (1953-1955) 
Vito P. Battista, AIA (1951-1953) 
Martyn N. Weston, AIA (1949-1951) 

E Jame• Garmaro, FAIA (1947-1949) 
Henry V. Murphy, AIA (1945-1947) 
Adolph Gddbelg, AIA (1943-1945) 
Joseph Ma1hieu, AJA (1941-1943) 
Robert F Schirmer, AIA (1940-1941) 
Ralph M. Rice, AIA (1938-1940) 
Stephen W. Dod9e, AJA (1936-1938) 
Herbert C. Bowman, AIA ( 1934--1936) 
Wiliam A Sanders, A1A (1932-1934) 
Olades C. Wagner, AIA (1930-1932) 

Robert BIY$0fl, AIA (1928-1930) 
Arthur R. Koch, AIA (1927-1928) 
Thomas E. Snook, Jr., l<JA (1925-1927) 
Wiliam H. Gompert, FAIA (1923-1925) 
John B. Slee, F AJA (1921-1923) 
T. Edward Snook, AIA (1919-1921) 
Carroll H. Pratt,AIA (1917-1919) 
Frank J. Heme. AIA (1915-1917) 
Wdliam P. Bannister, Fl<JA (1913-1915) 
Woodruff Leeming, AIA (1912-1913) 

Alexander Mackint05h, FAIA (1910-1912) 
Henry aay Carrel, AIA (1907-1910) 
Frank H. Quinby, AIA (1905-1907) 
Washington Hull, FAIA (1903-1905) 
J Monroe Hewlett, FAJA (1902-1903) 
B.L Daus, AJA (1901-1902) 
J. Morvoe Hewlett, FAJA (1900-1901) 
Isaac E. Ditmars, Fl<JA (1898-1900) 
George L. Morse, FAIA (1896-1898) 
Louis de Coppet Bergh, F AJA (1894-1896) 

iaAIA 
� Brooklyn 

A Chapter of The American Institute of Architects 
"Dedicated to the advancement of the architectural profession through education, outreach and mutual support" 

April 12, 2017 

Commissioner Rose Harvey, 
NY Slale Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation 
Rose.Harvey@parks.ny.gov 
Peebles Island State Park 
P.O. Box 189 
Walerford, NY 12188-0189 

Re: Ridgewood Reservoir 
Highland Park 
Glendale, Queens 

Dear Commissioner Harvey: 

/\t this Lime, we have concern about the condilion of our nation's vilal 
infrastructure, roads, bridges, airports, highways and water resources, lo name 
only a rew. We believe that for lhe health and well-being of our nation, pure, 
safe, potable waler is one of the most imporlanl, and if more people knew how 
the water resources are designed, managed and maintained they will 
understand the need to prolecl lhe environment that supports it. 

Listing the Reservoir on lhe State and National Register of Historic Places will 
surely help lo inform the public of lhe slory of the growth of lhe New York City's 
water infrastructure which began with the Ridgewood Reservoir. 

The Brooklyn Chapter of the American lnstitule of Architects is in full support 
of naming the Ridgewood Reservoir to the Historic Regisler. And going forward, 
beyond recognition of the reservoir as a Historic Landmark, buildings on the 
site are also worlhy of landmark status. They could be renovated to become 
visitor information and learning centers as resources lo inlroduce school 
groups lhrough models and exhibits lhc rich history of New York City's water 
supply and systems. 

J;:=

y

:� 
Jane McGroarty AIA, Chair Urban Design Committee 
Anthony Marchese, AIA 

cc: Michael Lynch, Director, Division for Historic Preservation: 
Miclla.el.Lynch@parks.ny.gov 
NYC H20: info@nych2o.org 

www.aiabrooklyn.org I info@aiabrooklyn.org I 718 797.4.AIA 
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